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President Pat presided over the meeting of 16 people.  Twelve club members 

(including Rick who left early for a 1:00 pm “business meeting”)---Vince’s guest 

John Proctor---Emmet’s guest, his daughter Dorothy, who of course is also Dave’s 

sister---and two scouters who presented the program.   Everyone enjoyed a hardy 

meal of baked chicken with gravy, fried potatoes and corn. 

  

Our songs were “Swing Low, Sweet Chariot” (who knew we could sing so sweet)---

“Bring Back My Bonnie To Me”---and “Hey Look Us Over,” (or maybe overlook us, 

depends who is looking). 

  

Happy dollar from Denis who said that his scouting programs are doing well. 

  

Denis introduced our program speakers, father and son scouters Jay and Riley Van 

Zeeland.  Jay told us about the National Youth Leadership Training program that 

will be held in July at a scout camp in Michigan.  Jay will be a director at the camp.  

A feature of the camp will be “Pack & Paddle” which will teach the scouters about 

carrying things in a backpack when they travel in a canoe.  Riley, who is 13 years 

old, told us about some of his scouting experiences.  I was impressed with his 

ability to speak confidently to a group of adults.   Nice program, Jay and Riley. 

  

by Bob Fahres  


